國立雲林科技大學

所別:各系

100 學年度轉學生招生考試試題(四年制二, 三年級) 科目: 英文

ENTRANCE EXAM FOR TRANSFER STUDENTS JULY 2011

I. VOCABULARY: Fill in the blank with the most appropriate word or phrase; an answer of "X" means that no word needs to be added to the sentence. (40%)

1. If you need anythir	ng while you're staying at	this hotel, please don't	to tell us.
A. bother	В. Х	C. mention	D. hesitate
2. The items on the dokept separate.	esk should be	by type: letters, memos,	and proposals all need to be
A. organized	B. written	C. overlooked	D. disposed of
	eeing our company's regi , once in the summer and	onal representatives at the sonce in the winter.	next meeting, which is
A. semi-annual	B. annual	C. biannual	D. monthly
~	by a scam artist on the Int	ernet and lost \$400,000. I c	lidn't realize that he was such
A. astute	B. gullible	C. circumspect	D. crafty
	oublished in Chinese, its of for sale in Great Britain.	original language, and it wa	s so popular that it is being
A. transfixed	B. notated	C. interpreted	D. translated
6. Oh, no! My flash d	lisc with all my business p	papers and records was lost	on the subway. What a
A. disease	B. dysfunction	C. finale	D. disaster
	ttend the meeting if it is hit and find a time where t		have a doctor's appointment
A. inappropriate	B. availability	C. conflict	D. problem
8. The secretary will	record the	of our staff meeting, and la	ter give everyone a copy.
A. minutes	B. noise	C. notes	D. archive
9. At the first rehears words right.	al, the actors read their di	alogue from the	so that they would get their
A. magazine	B. script	C. drama	D. program
10. A good teacher mattention well.	ust be able to interest his	or her in the le	sson, so they will pay
A. pupils	B. staples	C. manager	D. colleagues



國立雲林科技大學 所別: 各系 100 學年度轉學生招生考試試題(四年制二, 三年級) 科目: 英文

 I called the doctor's herself; instead, I talked 		intment, but the doctor did no who helped me politely.	t answer the telephone
A. concierge	B. receptionist	C. answering machine	D. patience
12. The article	the migration	patterns of egrets in the north	ern part of the state.
A. is speaking about	B. concerns	C. is concentrated	D. is arguing with
13. The criminal may be acting	e still in this area, so pl	ease be careful and tell the po	lice if you see anybody
A. suspect	B. casually	C. suspiciously	D. diligently
14. This is a challengin	g novel with many char	acters and a complicated	
A. plot	B. chapter	C. setting	D. author
15. Although I don't lik	te insects very much us	ually, I have to admit that som	e are pretty
A. mice	B. spiders	C. beetles	D. geckos
16. It is much easier to	pass all your classes if	you have good study habits ar	nd a positive
A. attitude	B. charge	C. job	D. examination
17. The paper is duein now!	Friday. It's Friday	now, at 10 PM. You won't be	counted late if you turn it
A. before	B. by	C. after	D. in
18. It is important to co that is free of	ncentrate on your work and focus!	when you are doing assignment	ents; go to a quiet place
A. contractions	B. distractions	C. malefactors	D. references
19. At first I didn't like	the taste of stinky tofu,	but now I like it. I find it is a	(n) taste.
A. desired	B. reserved	C. required	D. acquired
20. I used to be good fr		Isabel, but after our fight, we	haven't talked again, so I
A. alone	B. alienated	C. depleted	D. hated
GRAMMAR QUEST word or phrase. (409		HOICE. Fill in the blank wit	th the most appropriate
21. I don't feel	my math class. It's	my favorite.	na aparananananananan
A. interesting by	B. interested in	C. boring for	D. bored in



國立雲林科技大學 所別: 各系 100 學年度轉學生招生考試試題(四年制二, 三年級) 科目: 英文

22. I'm this r	new TV show. It's the most	exciting one I've ever wa	tched.
A. mad at	B. a fan	C. crazy about	D. in love to
23. I know what I would	do if Iin your p	osition.	
A. am	B. were	C. was	D. became
24. If Tom1 now.	breakfast before leaving the	e house this morning, he w	ould not be so hungry
A. has had	B. would have	C. had	D. had had
25. When Barry was you	ing, his parents him	swimming every summe	r.
A. would take	B. used to bring	C. should take	D. had taken
26. Do you think the aud	lience our performar	nce so far?	
A. enjoys	B. enjoy	C. is enjoying	D. are enjoying
27. What does Troy	for a living?		
A. does	B. did	C. doing	D. do
28. I never know	to thank when I get a myste	ery gift for Christmas.	
A. whom	B. who	C. what	D. which
	driving on the highway who	en the motor suddenly stop	pped. That was the
A. which	B. what	C. when	D. where
30. Many people	Polly was crying in math c	lass yesterday.	
A. have told me that	B. told me,	C. told to me	D. that tell me
31. If Shakespeare had b	peen alive in the 1940s, he	been asked to write	e movie scripts.
A. would	B. would have	C. will have	D. had have had
32. The entire factory wa	as Bill's control w	hile the boss was out sick	of the second se
A. into	B. under	C. on	D. with
33. The old bowling alle	y in our town has been cha	nged a f	ancy restaurant.
A. in	B. with	C. into	D. by
34. The elderly scholar v	was treated the colle	ge faculty when he gave h	is speech.
A. respectively by	B. in respect for	C. with respect in	D. with respect by
	and the same of th		<u> </u>

4

國立雲林科技大學

所別:各系

100 學年度轉學生招生考試試題(四年制二, 三年級) 科目: 英文

	He is the young man		a yellow tank top over there
A. dressing	B. in	C. dressed with	D. dressing with
36. People who feel a cor	npulsive need to work h	ard are often called	
A. workaholism	B. workaholics	C. workahol	D. workaholisms
37. Thank you for the nev	wspaper! Please	it down here on my d	esk.
A. lie	B. lay	C. lain	D. lying
38. I was going to marry	a wonderful person, but	finally we decided not to h	ave the wedding and he left
	-	•	ave the wedding and he left
	-	•	D. by
me. It took me years to ge	et him and sta B. over	C. with	
me. It took me years to go	et him and sta B. over	C. with	D. by
me. It took me years to go A. X 39. When I have free time	B. over B. listen to	C. with but I also like po	D. by

GRAMMAR: Identify the underlined part of the sentence or sentences in each item that contains a grammar error. (10%)

- 41. The town of which I (A) spoke (B) last night is located (C) in the coast (D) of Italy.
- 42. In any case (A), Zaneeta and Biff will arrive (B) by 11:45, we'll all be able to go (C) to the restaurant (D) together.
- 43. We got married on your birthday, (A) and in a months time (B), we will have been (C) married for a full year; our first anniversary is coming (D)!
- 44. The warriors of Tuscany (A) were fierce fighters (B) who (C) never surrendered the enemy (D).
- 45. In the event (A) of emergency (B), please consult with (C) the management as soon (D) as possible.



國立雲林科技大學

所別:各系

100 學年度轉學生招生考試試題(四年制二, 三年級) 科目: 英文

READING COMPREHENSION: Below is a passage to read. Please read it carefully, and then answer five questions about it. (10%)

Passage One:

Users of the Internet must exercise caution as they surf online. As valuable a tool as the World Wide Web is for sharing information, it is also very useful to <u>criminals</u> who want to take advantage of gullible users. One technique, known as phishing, uses various means to get unwary web users to type their usernames, email addresses, or passwords so that the criminals can gain access to the users' personal information. They may prepare a web page that looks just like a website's login page for this purpose. However, since these people do not really work for the website's company, they cannot use the real domain of the site, so a user who carefully checks to see what the domain is can detect this sort of trick. Other phishers try to fool users into typing their bank account numbers or other secret information, also for abusive purposes. Other tricksters gather email addresses and flood their victims' inboxes with spam, a word that sometimes merely means "unwanted emails."

A. The login page looks different from the real page B. The web address is not the same

C. The user gets unwanted email messages

D. The web user's username is incorrect

A. The Internet is too dangerous for users to risk using any more.

C. Being aware and careful online can reduce risks.

B. With care, an Internet user is sure to be quite safe.

D. An Internet user should never enter personal passwords or usernames online.

48. Which of the following terms is used to mean the same as the underlined term "criminals" in the article?

A. spam B. phish C. users D. tricksters

49. What could be expected to be in the NEXT sentence in this passage if this were from a website's article on the dangers of web surfing?

1	B. A general warning not to be careless about how your passwords are used	
C. An advertisement for antivirus software	D. A list of the main types of ways that people are fooled online	

50. Which of the following is a phisher unlikely to try to get from an Internet user?

A. Their email address B. Their password C. Their domain D. Their username